The Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra

I place on record my objection that the Inquiry does not canvass opinions from the majority of Australians who do not agree to a change to a republic and I would like it formally recorded that I do not agree with any change to our existing Constition.

Furthermore I am totally opposed to an plebicite being held. Neither the Constitution, nor the law of this country, provides for plebicites and any government can purposefully frame questions to facilitate obtaining the answer they desire.

The terms of reference of the Inquiry assume that a change to a republic is inevitable. This is contrary to the wishes of the people of Australia which they have already made clear by their votes in the Constitutional Referendum.

No former British colony which retained Westminster but removed the Crown has been able to maintain the sort of democratic freedom enjoyed by Australians under our Constitution.

The office of Prime Minister and the Lower House of Parliament have already assumed as much power as is allowed under the framework of our Constitution. To create what would be a political presidency would, in the case of an appointed President, place too much influence in the hands of the Prime Minister, or, in the event of an elected President, create a power to rival that of the Prime Minister.

Neither of these conditions is desirable. Either one would undermine the set of checks and balances created by our founding fathers in our Constitution, and would greatly deprecate the power of the people.

Gregory David Mayman

Dover Gardens

SA
